
Professor Effy Didier Sánchez Pérez 

Mexico 

Lausanne, 28 February 2024 

Dear Professor Sanchez 

We have received your messages in relation to your successful appeal of the decision by the 
Mexican Appeals court on the 5th October 2023. 

The World Archery Executive Board has been informed in its meeting in December 2023 of this 
fact as part of the update on the archery situation in Mexico, and the progress of transition 
committee activities. 

On behalf of World Archery and the entire Board we would like to apologize for the 
communication in December 2022 related to the decision of the court in 2022 which you now 
have successfully appealed. 

This communication was based on the information which we had at that time which has now 
been shown as being incomplete and containing mistakes regarding the actual sanction and 
its implementation.   
At no time were we informed that this information was incorrect until the decision of your 
appeal where the original court decision of 19th July 2022 was overturned . We had no intention 
to discredit you as person.   

We remain at your disposal, should you need any further information. 

Yours Sincerely, 

Prof. Dr: Ugur ERDENER     Tom DIELEN 
President World Archery      Secretary General 
CC: World Archery Executive Board; Ana Gabriela Guevara Espinoza, Directora General 
CONADE; Transition Committee 




